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November 18, 2008


Anne Dahl

Swan Ecosystem Center

6887 Highway 83

Condon, MT  59826

Subject:  319 grant 2009-2011

Ms. Dahl:

I am writing in support of the Swan Ecosystem Center 319 grant proposal for 2009-2011.  I have reviewed the grant proposal and find that it meets the priorities of the Technical Advisory Group (TAG) charged with implementing the TMDL Action Plan for the Swan River watershed.  The tasks outlined in the proposal are important for understanding, maintaining, and enhancing the water quality of the Swan River, its tributary streams, and Swan Lake.  
General task areas identified in the proposal include: 1) TAG coordination and action planning, 2) establishment of a Swan watershed group, 3) development of a Watershed Restoration Plan, 4) restoration activities to reduce sedimentation from forest roads near the headwaters of the Swan River (Beaver Creek), 5) continued water quality trend monitoring in the Swan River, tributary streams and Swan Lake, and 6) outreach and education to help agencies, residents and visitors protect and maintain water quality, and achieve the goals of the Swan TMDL.
The grant proposal outlines individual tasks and their relevance to the real world issues in the watershed.  The majority of the requested funding will be used for the development of the Watershed Restoration Plan, on-the-ground restoration of roads to reduce/eliminate sediment contribution, and water quality trend monitoring in Swan Lake.  Ongoing monitoring of stream and lake water quality parameters is important to understand the effects of land management activities and the restoration and mitigation actions being implemented.  Continued dialogue and cooperation among landowners and resource managers provided through the watershed group and the technical advisory group is critical for maintaining and improving water quality.  Public education and outreach is also an essential element of successful watershed protection.  When viewed together, the proposed tasks demonstrate an integrated approach to improving watershed health.  

The matching funds provided for the 319 grant request demonstrate the cooperative approach of the participants in the Swan River Watershed Group.  Thanks for your contributions to this effort.
Sincerely,
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Robert Rasmussen, Field Representative

The Trust for Public Land
Northern Rockies Field Office


432 North Last Chance Gulch


Suite E


Helena, MT  59601





P.O. Box 200


Helena, MT  59624





T. 406-443-4017


F. 406-443-3831


www.tpl.org
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